
In just four months, the givers of the church have responded generously with 
$985,000 given and pledged toward the REACH Campaign.  Think of that!  The 
REACH Campaign began in September 2019 and will continue until the end of 
2022.  There’s still time to jump on board! 
 
To accomplish the full Master Plan, we will likely need to work in phases over 
the course of several years.  We are now working with our architect to create such 
a plan. Please pray for the process! 
 

Phase 1 (or, "the next phase") of the project would include “what we pledge/give 

in cash” PLUS "reasonable debt."  One rule of thumb for “reasonable debt” is a 
church’s annual giving multiplied by 2 or 2.5.  We currently carry a mortgage of 
about $440,000.  Our annual giving is just over $1M.  But the number which will in-

crease the pace of the Master Plan project is "what we pledge/give in 

cash.”  Please continue to pray, encourage and give! 
 
If you have any questions or input, the Master Plan Team would love to speak with 
you! The team consists of Dean Becker, Eric Glewen (chair), Pastor Jon MacDon-
ald, Darrell Menzer, Travis Rutta, Heather Tempas and Johannah Wenig.  If you 
need a REACH donation card, you can pick one up in the church office. 
 
Thank you!  Your generous giving, great ideas and tireless prayer support have al-
ready impacted this project significantly!  Let’s keep asking God for direction, faith 
and provision.     
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